
 

 

 

 

Subject: CB-14-2007 – Second Extension 

 

To:  Lonnie R. Robbins, Chief Administrative Officer 

   

From: Marsha S. McLaughlin, Director 

  Department of Planning and Zoning 

 

Date: December 16, 2008 

 

 

On April 4, 2007, the County Council passed CB-14-2007 adjusting the Planned Service Area (PSA) 

boundary of the Master Plan for Water and Sewerage to include a religious facility situated on an 

approximately 3.28-acre parcel known as 11795 Scaggsville Road, Fulton, Maryland.  

 

In Section 2 of CB-14-2007, the County Council required connection to water and sewer systems be 

completed by one year of the effective date of the Bill, the requirement being standard for such Bills.  

 

Council Bill 11-2008 granted a six-month extension to facilitate the completion of the project.  

 

Due to extenuating circumstances, required property dedication to the State Highway Administration 

has not been completed.  Completion is required before water and sewer extensions may proceed. 

John Willis of Willis & Henderson, P.A., on behalf of St. Paul’s Evangelical Lutheran Church, 

submitted a letter requesting an extension of the deadline so that the project may be completed.  The 

letter outlines the situation. 

 

DPZ recommends approval of the request as submitted. 

 

There are no known budgetary considerations. 

 

Thank you. 

 

 

c: Jennifer Sager, Legislative Coordinator 

 

Attachment: Willis Letter, dated December 4, 2008. 
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